
FAQ n.19532

FAQs:
ATCO Licensing, Regulations

Question:
It is still unclear whether training for a rating endorsement is initial
training or unit training. Is it up to the competent authority to decide? If
training for a rating endorsement is considered to be initial training, does
the ATS unit providing the training need to be certified for initial training?

Answer:
Training for rating endorsements can be both initial training and unit training (see
ATCO.D.005(a)(1) and (2)). It is up to the training organisation to define the training
and include it either in the initial training plan or as part of a unit endorsement
course, both of which have to be approved by the competent authority. If the
training for a rating endorsement is provided by an ATS unit as part of a unit
endorsement course, the ATS unit (Air Navigation Service Provider (ANSP)) has to
be certified in order to provide training relevant to the rating endorsement in
question. The type of training and the rating endorsement, for which the training is
provided, shall be indicated to the competent authority when applying for the
training organisation certificate (see ATCO.OR.B.001(c)(5)) and shall also be
marked on the training organisation’s certificate according to the template
provided in Appendix 2 of Annex II.
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